
      

 
100 Walnut Street   •  Newton, MA 02460  •  Tel: (617) 559-6115  •  Fax: (617) 559-6101 

www.newton.k12.ma.us 
 

 
 

 
MEMO 
 
To:  Kathy Smith, Interim Superintendent 
From: Toby Romer, Assistant Superintendent for Secondary Education 
  Henry Turner, Principal, Newton North High School 
  Tamii Stras, Principal, Newton South High School 
Re: MASS/MASC Academic Achievement and the Blumer Book Awards 
Date: November 7, 2022 

 
 
It is with great pleasure that we present to you these five outstanding seniors from Newton North 
and Newton South who have been chosen to receive the MASS/MASC Achievement Award and the 
Blumer Book Award. 
 
Newton North 
Margo Cameron Born 
Kenny Deng 
Clara Lake 
 
Newton South 
Andrew Hsu 
Wasan Rafat 
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